BOARD OF MARINE PILOTS Dk‘qp

Minutes of Conference Call
May 26, 198]

In accordance with AS 08.04.040 and AS 44.62.310, a scheduled Con-
ference Call meeting of the Board of Marine Pilots was held at
3:00 p.m. (PDT) on May 26, 1981.

Present, and constituting a quorum of the board, were:

Mr. David George
Mr. Ken Peavyhouse
Captain Donald Oldow
- Captain Jack Maroni
Mr. Marvin Taylor
Mr. Bi11 Barrington
Mr. Harry Treager (designee of Charles R, Webber)

Also present were Marjorie Odland, Regulations Specialist, and Lisa
Julian, Licensing Examiner, from the Division of Occupational Licensing.

Mr. Treager convened the meeting at 3:18 p.m. (PDT). Ms. Julian called
the roll and all board members were present.

Mr. Treager explained the purpose of the Conference Call was to vote
on the adoption of an emergency regulation to provide for a June 1,
1981 effective date for the recently adopted Southeast tariff.

Ms. Odland explained that the Southeast Alaska Pilots tariff proposal
requested an effective date of June 1, 1981, The Board of Marine
Pilots held a hearing on the proposal on April 16, 1981 and agreed to
an across-the-board rate increase of 12.75%.

In the process of filing the granted tariff increase, as provided in
12 AAC 56,158, the effective date of the tariff would be 30 days after
filing by the Lieutenant Governor. Before filing, she explained, it
was necessary to obtain legal assistance from the Department of Law.
This was not accomplished in time to allow for filing 30 days before
June 1,

Since the Southeast Alaska Pilots Association had not requested an
increase in tariff rates since 1978, and since they were denied
consideration of an increase in tariff rates in December 1886, the
board determined it would be an undue financial hardship to delay the
effective date of the increased tariff,
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On a motion duly made, seconded and carried 6 to 1, with Mr., Taylor
opposed, it was

RESOLVED, to adopt, by emergency action, the Southeast tariff
with an effective date of June 1, 1981,

There being no further business, and on a motion duly made, seconded
and carried unanimously, it was

RESOLVED to adjourn.

Submitted by:

Lisa Julian, Licensing Examiner
Approved by:
CHARLES R. WEBBER, COMMISSIONER

By:

Harry D. Treager, Director
Division of Occupational Licensing
(Designee of Charles R. Webber)
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